Wallingford Committee on Aging Agenda April 16, 2021

Call to order @ 9:00 a.m.

Introduction of new members & officers

Secretary's Report

Vote to accept minutes of March 19, 2021 Meeting

Treasurer's Report

- Vote to accept monthly report of revenues and expenditures for March 2021
- Vote to accept March 2021 Program Account Report

Consent Agenda – Accept the following February 2021 reports as mailed/emailed:

- Executive Director
- Program Director
- Social Services
- Memory Lane
- Health Services

Staff Reports

- Executive Director
- Program Director

Old Business

- WSC Covid-19 Facility Status Report
- FY 21-22 WCOA Budget update Public Hearing

New Business

- Review open WCOA committee spots
- Discuss future meeting time

Other Business: announcements, appointments, questions, items to be noted for the record of the meeting.

Adjournment (10:00 a.m.)

Next WCOA meeting - May 21, 2021

WALLINGFORD COMMITTEE ON AGING, INC. March 19, 2021 MINUTES OF MEETING

(via Zoom video/conference call)

ATTENDANCE:

Steven Allinson, Karen Anderson, Anne Bernick, Evangeline Bourgeois, Tom Daly, Rosemary DeAngelis, Rocco DiGenova, George Duffy, Tom Finn, Jane Fisher, Ronald Graziani, Glenn Havumaki, Carolyn Massoni, Karin Pyskaty and William Viola

EXCUSED: Alberta Flynn

ABSENT:

Karin Pyskaty called the meeting to order at 9:06 a.m.

SECRETARY'S REPORT

President Karin Pyskaty asked if there were any additions or corrections to the February 19, 2021 Secretary's Report.

George Duffy made a motion to accept the February Secretary's Report as presented. Carolyn Massoni seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

TREASURER'S REPORT

February 2021 Operating Account Report

Treasurer Ron Graziani reported for the month of February 2021. Receipts are \$547,813 which is \$32,389 below the budgeted amount of \$580,202. Expenditures are \$438,368 which is \$141,834 below the budgeted amount. This results in a net positive of \$109,445.

Rosemary DeAngelis made a motion to accept the February Operating Account Report. Glenn Havumaki seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

February 2021 Program Account Report

Program Director Karen Anderson reported that it is starting to pick up a little bit, but until we get Lake View open, there is not a lot of money coming in. Still at half capacity, so registrations are down. A couple bus trips are coming up that may help. Hoping that Lake View will open in May. Carolyn Massoni asked about the Italy trip, which has not been canceled yet; however, the Alaska trip was cancelled. No one has registered for the Italy trip yet, but waiting for Collette Tours to cancel for members to get 100% refund. The Canadian Rockies trip is doing well for sign-ups.

Ron Graziani made a motion to accept the February Program Account Report. Jane Fisher seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

CONSENT AGENDA

President Karin Pyskaty asked that the Consent Agenda be accepted.

Glenn Havumaki made a motion to accept the February Consent Agenda. Ron Graziani seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

STAFF REPORTS

Executive Director

ED Bill Viola reported that since the last meeting, over 2,000 vaccines have been given at the Senior Center from the Health Department, with more coming. Steve Civitelli feels that by next week, most of the 65+ who have requested a vaccine will be taken care of. Talked about clinics at Master's Manna and to homebound people with Steve and gave names of people ED is aware of who may qualify. Our members are very grateful to be able to get the vaccine here, and ED stated again that it has been very well done by the Health Department and volunteers who have helped out with various needs. AARP tax returns have also been going on at the Center and almost 200 tax returns have been completed so far. We are averaging about 85 people per day, not including vaccine clinics. Many people are renewing their membership or becoming members on the way out from the vaccine clinics. Erin Ambler started on February 22nd, and it's all positive. Glad to have her and meet the board. ED mentioned before that the lighting in the parking lot have all been repaired and our sign out at the entrance has also been repaired and upgraded to LED lights. It lights up very nicely now. There were some problems with HVAC units on the roof and one may need to be replaced. One of Reliable Refrigeration trucks got stuck out in the back and did quite a bit of damage to the lawn. Public Works is aware and will repair it. An unusual thing happened here this week when there was a large crash out in the great room. One of the large bowl lights fell down and shattered. Luckily no one was out there. ED took pictures and notified Public Works, the electrician and one of the architects. Need to have the other lights checked and have blocked off the area for now. ED had a request from our pickle ball players who are looking for permanent courts with nets and thought we might explore the possibility of setting up some courts in the parking lot. Although it's in the preliminary stage, he called for prices. ED thinks Marilyn Ollayos would be happy to have some of her bequest used for something like that. Others agreed. But he said there are a lot of hurdles to cross yet and a discussion ensued about parking, etc.

Program Director

Program Director Karen Anderson reported that Program Coordinator Erin has really been picking up on things and likes Schedule Plus and learning how it works. She has helped with the issues on Zoom the past two weeks. AARP is looking to increase the number of appointments, and is deciding about an email blast or word of mouth. Some members are asking about continuing to wear masks and social distancing. We are not ready to change anything, except we can increase our numbers today to 100. Starting classes in April, with some indoor and others outdoor. Golf will be starting in May. Have been discussing our holiday fair and moving it to outside in September. But Celebrate Wallingford has been postponed again and it was in October. Would welcome any input.

OLD BUSINESS

WSC Covid-19 – Facility Status Report

ED Viola stated he is hoping to reopen a few things in April with fitness classes and some trial days in Memory Lane, and see how it goes. As of now, he is planning to open Memory Lane completely in May and resume bus transportation to/from the Center. Lake View Café may open in May or June with a limited menu; haven't settled yet on a decision. Suzanne Kroeber's status is still unknown so don't know if we will get Suzanne back. There have been a lot of questions about card playing and ED has been talking with Anne and Steve, who believes CDC will be changing the distance from 6 to 3 feet. This will allow us to have more people in spaces but masks will be here for a while. Hoping that we will feel very comfortable in May with all staff being vaccinated and most of the 65 + having been vaccinated. Also, would like to go back to no temperatures and no guard at the front door. This is all what ED is thinking and hoping but it could all change. Willing to listen to anyone that may have different thoughts. George Duffy asked about people reluctant to get the vaccine. A discuss followed regarding the vaccines.

FY 21-22 WCOA Budget Update

ED Viola reported that he and Ron Graziani met with the Mayor, who was very concerned about finances for the town. The Mayor knows that we have extra funds this year due to the reduced costs during the pandemic and asked for a dollar amount that he could reduce our requested budget. ED estimated \$90,000 a month ago –\$75,000 from operating and \$15,000 from transportation. The Public Hearing will be on April 12th at 6:00 p.m. and the Budget workshop with the Town Council will be on April 20th at 6:30p.m.

Nominating Committee – Election of New Members & Officers to WCOA Board There were four proposed nominations to the Wallingford Committee on Aging Board of Directors:

- 1. John Rankin
- 2. Susan Gomes
- 3. Audrey Grove
- 4. Tara Knapp

There were also four proposed nominations to the WCOA Board of Directors up for re-election:

- 1. Glenn Havumaki
- 2. Tom Daly
- 3. Ron Graziani

Rosemary DeAngelis made a motion to accept the slate of candidates for the WCOA Board of Director as presented. Steve Allinson seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The proposed slate of Wallingford Committee on Aging Officer was presented:

- 1. President: Tom Daly
- 2. Vice President: Alberta Flynn
- 3. Treasurer: Ron Graziani
- 4. Secretary: Anne Bernick

Evangeline Bourgeois made a motion to accept the slate of new WCOA Officers as presented. Rocco DiGenova seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

Thank you

Leaving the Wallingford Committee on Aging after years of service are Karin Pyskaty, George Duffy and Carolyn Massoni. ED Viola invited those leaving to the next meeting in May inperson so people can say good-bye to three great board members. Also, he went to Wallingford Center, Inc. and met the new person, Kathy Lilly and ordered three bricks, one for each of the members leaving the Board.

OTHER BUSINESS

ADJOURNMENT

Karen Pyskaty made the motion to adjourn. Jane Fisher seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Both Johnson

Administrative Assistant

WALLINGFORD COMMITTEE ON AGING

OPERATING ACCOUNT

FISCAL YEAR JULY 1, 2020-JUNE 30, 2021

OPERATING &	BUDGET		March		TO DATE		YEAR	BUDGET
TRANSPORTATION	SUBMITTED		2021		BALANCE		TO DATE	UNDER or
ACCOUNT			ACTIVITY		FORWARD		BALANCE	(OVER)
Checking Account						\$	11,590.06	
Checking Account 03/01/202	21	\$	116,723.00			Ť		
Receipts Operations								
Town Contribution	\$ 628,964.00	\$	52,414.00	\$	419,312.00	\$	471,726.00	\$ 157,238.00
Memory Lane Income	\$ 60,500.00	\$	-	\$	3,205.00	\$	3,205.00	\$ 57,295.00
Interest	\$ 20.00	\$	0.34	\$	0.19	\$	0.53	\$ 19.47
Miscellaneous*	\$ -	\$	=	\$	2,943.00	\$	2,943.00	\$ (2,943.00)
Carryover Budgeted	\$ 4,852.00	\$	404.00	\$	3,232.00	\$	3,636.00	\$ 1,216.00
Total Receipts-Operations	\$ 694,336.00	\$	52,414.34	\$	428,692.19	\$	481,510.53	\$ 212,825.47
Receipts Transportation								
Town Contribution	\$ 169,250.00	\$	14,691.00	\$	117,528.00	\$	132,219.00	\$ 37,031.00
Bus Income	\$ 5,100.00	\$	155.00	\$	513.00	\$	668.00	\$ 4,432.00
Carryover Budgeted		\$	135.00	\$		\$	1,215.00	\$ 402.00
Total Receipts-Transportation		\$	14,846.00	_	119,121.00	\$		\$ 41,865.00
TOTAL ALL RECEIPTS	\$ 870,303.00	\$	67,260.34	\$	547,813.19	\$	615,612.53	\$ 254,690.47
Disbursements Operations						-		
Salaries	\$ 493,598.00	\$	41,036.74	\$	270,323.09	\$	311,359.83	\$ 182,238.17
Payroll Taxes	\$ 42,512.00	\$	3,515.11	\$		\$	23,918.26	\$ 18,593.74
Pensions	\$ 24,694.00	\$	1,609.37	\$	10,933.18	\$	12,542.55	\$ 12,151.45
Health Benefits	\$ 68,350.00	\$	5,414.88	\$	51,001.32	\$	56,416.20	\$ 11,933.80
Workers Comp	\$ 3,695.00	\$	282.00	\$	1,872.50	\$	2,154.50	\$ 1,540.50
Staff Travel	\$ 1,635.00	\$	91.56	\$	495.00	\$	586.56	\$ 1,048.44
Meetings, Seminars, Dues	\$ 3,300.00	\$	108.96	\$	1,025.97	\$	1,134.93	\$ 2,165.07
Liability Insurance	\$ 11,759.00	\$	851.41	\$	13,533.59	\$	14,385.00	\$ (2,626.00)
Telephone	\$ 1,770.00	\$	149.58	\$	1,493.57	\$	1,643.15	\$ 126.85
Office Expenses/Supplies	\$ 7,000.00	\$	122.46	\$	3,116.35	\$	3,238.81	\$ 3,761.19
Equipment	\$ 2,000.00	\$		\$	737.93	\$	737.93	\$ 1,262.07
Maintenance/Repair	\$ 3,000.00	\$	784.23	\$	634.24	\$	1,418.47	\$ 1,581.53
Facility Expenses & Suppl	\$ 7,872.00	\$	2,268.09		6,807.63	\$	9,075.72	(1,203.72)
Audit	\$ 6,800.00	-	_,	\$	6,900.00	\$	6,900.00	\$ (100.00)
Memory Lane Expenses	\$ 9,000.00			\$	263.00	\$	263.00	\$ 8,737.00
Miscellaneous*	+ 0,000.00			_		1	\$0.00	\$ -
Town Building Lease	\$ 1.00			\$	1.00	\$	1.00	\$
Postage	\$ 350.00					\$	-	\$ 350.00
Printing	\$ 1,800.00			\$	11.88	\$	11.88	\$ 1,788.12
Prof Services	\$ 4,400.00	\$	334.88	\$	3,027.78	\$	3,362.66	\$ 1,037.34
Continuing Ed & Training	\$ 800.00	Ψ	004.00	Ψ	0,021.10	\$	-	\$ 800.00
Disbursements Operations	\$ 694,336.00	\$	56,569.27	4	392,581.18	_	449,150.45	\$ 245,185.55

WALLINGFORD COMMITTEE ON AGING

OPERATING ACCOUNT

FY JULY 1, 2020-JUNE 30, 2021

OPERATING & TRANSPORTATION ACCOUNT		ANNUAL BUDGET	March 2020 ACTIVITY		TO DATE BALANCE FORWARD		YEAR TO DATE BALANCE		BUDGET UNDER or (OVER)	
Disbursements-Transpor	tati	<u>on</u>								
Salaries-Drivers	\$	110,485.00	\$	7,002.94	\$	30,349.59	\$	37,352.53	\$	73,132.47
Payroll Taxes	\$	9,967.00	\$	847.32	\$	2,954.92	\$	3,802.24	\$	6,164.76
Pensions	\$	5,543.00			\$	36.88	\$	36.88	\$	5,506.12
Health Benefits	\$	20,385.00	\$	85.00	\$	386.96	\$	471.96	\$	19,913.04
Workers Compensation	\$	7,503.00	\$	848.00	\$	5,678.24	\$	6,526.24	\$	976.76
Maintenance	\$	6,400.00	\$	274.90	\$	2,287.51	\$	2,562.41	\$	3,837.59
Fuel	\$	13,715.00	\$	480.60	\$	1,717.97	\$	2,198.57	\$	11,516.43
Insurance	\$	1,968.00			\$	2,374.00	\$	2,374.00	\$	(406.00)
Bus Lease	\$	1.00			\$	1.00	\$	1.00	\$	-
Disbursements-Transporta	\$	175,967.00	\$	9,538.76	\$	45,787.07	\$	55,325.83	\$	120,641.17
TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS	\$	870,303.00	\$	66,108.03	\$	438,368.25	\$	504,476.28	\$	365,826.72
Checking Account 03/31/2021			\$	117,875.31			\$ \$	122,726.31 4,851.00 117,875.31	She	et 1 E13 + E 19
Checkbook Balance 6/30/19 Allocated to 2020/21 budget Unallocated remainder for 2021/202		\$14,061.67 \$6,469.00 \$5,121.00								

WALLINGFORD SENIOR CENTER **EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT MARCH 2021**

GENERAL STATISTICS

Days of Service: 23

Recorded Attendance: 3799 (1910 vaccine)

Transportation Units: 243 Community Café Meals: 0

Social Service Units:

Memory Lane Units: 0 Health Service Units:

New Members Added: 25 Members Deleted:

Total Registered Members: 3979

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR APPOINTMENTS

MONTHLY MEETINGS

suspended	Member Advisory Council
03-19-21	Wallingford Committee on Aging
03-26-21	Staff Meeting

SPECIAL MEETINGS

03-01-21	Mike Mancino, Electrician, Re: review outdoor lighting and sign repairs
03-03-21	Mayor Dickinson & Comptroller Bowes, Re: review FY21-22 budget request
03-03-21	Eva Lamothe, AARP Tax Aide Coordinator, Re: status of the waiting list
03-04-21	Steve Civitelli, Health Director, Re: schedule for upcoming vaccine clinics
03-04-21	Attended CASCP Board meeting (2PM) and regular meeting (3PM) via Zoom Re:
	Nora Duncan, President AARP-CT reviewed AARP legislative priorities
03-04-21	Ron Graziani, WCOA Treasurer, Re: budget meeting with Mayor and sign checks
03-08-21	Abi T., Repair Tech, Reliable Refrigeration, Re: upcoming repairs and
	preventative maintenance work on rooftop HVAC units
03-08-21	Andrew Gallup, Life Safety Systems, Re: annual fire extinguisher service
03-16-21	Mike Mancino, Electrician, Re: concerns with fallen light globe in Great Room
03-17-21	Sam Sergeant, Architect, Don Lanoue, Foreman from DPW met with Mike
	Mancino Re: Great Room light globes plan for inspection and repair
03-18-21	Kathy Lilley, Executive Director, Wallingford Center Inc., Re: introduction and
	order engraved bricks for outgoing board members.
03-25-21	Steve Civitelli, Health Director, Re: schedule for upcoming vaccine clinics
03-26-21	Susan Gomes, WCOA Board Member (new), Re: board orientation
03-30-21	Audrey Groves, & Tara Knapp, WCOA Board Member (new), Re: board
	orientation
03-31-21	Abi T., Repair Tech, Reliable Refrigeration, Re: problems with walk in freezer –
	replace thermostat

4/5/2021 Drreport

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR NARRATIVE REPORT FOR MARCH 2021 PERSONNEL

- WCOA Treasurer Ron Graziani and I met with Mayor Dickinson and Comptroller Jim Bowes on 3-3-21 to review our proposed WCOA/WSC FY 21-22 Budget. Mayor requested an estimated amount of surplus from the current fiscal year that could be held over and applied to the upcoming budget which he would in turn cut from our proposed request. I estimated this amount at \$90,000 (\$75,000 operating & \$15,000 transportation) and delivered my written estimate to the mayor and comptroller on 3-5-21.
- WCOA Board orientation was provided to new board members Susan Gomes on 3-26-21 and Audrey Groves and Tara Knapp on 3-30-21.
- Went to meet with the new Executive Director of Wallingford Center Inc., Kathy Lilley on 3-18-21 to introduce myself and order engraved bricks for outgoing board members.

FACILITY

- Reliable refrigeration in to replace fan motor and fan blade on the condensing unit for the walk in refrigerator in the kitchen on 3-4-21, returned on 3-8-21 to perform planned repairs and preventative maintenance (replace filters and belts) on rooftop HVAC units.
- Life Safety Systems in on 3-8-21 to perform annual inspection (and replacement if needed) of facility and bus fire extinguishers.
- Large light globe in the left rear area of the Great Room fell and shattered expectantly on 3-16-21. Took photographs, cleaned up broken plastic globe pieces and contacted Electrician Mike Mancino who come out to see what happened. Building Architect Sam Sargeant and DPW Foreman Don Lanoue came the following day to inspect. Unable to reach by ladders so a lift will be needed to conduct and inspection and make some type of safety modification. Sam Sargeant to contact the manufacturer. Blocked off the area beneath another globe that looked like it could fall down at some point. Awaiting resolution.
- Received burglary alarm call from Rapid Response at 8PM on Friday 3-26-21, came to WSC met two WPD officers and inspected the building. Found Memory Lane motion detector causing alarm (reason unknown but it was a very windy night) secured building and reset alarm.
- Received Freezer temperature alarm calls from Rapid Response at 2:30 AM and 8:30 AM on Saturday 3-27-21. Arrived at WSC 9AM and found condensing unit repeatedly starting and stopping causing elevated temperature. Notified DPW via fax (no answer on phone) and called Reliable Refrigeration who responded and found a large dead rat caught in the fan blade. Removed rat, restarted unit and running fine. Another alarm received Monday at 6:45 AM came in and found temperature below settings. Called Reliable and unable to find cause at this time. Temperature fluctuations and alarms continued, unable to set building alarm due to alarm status. Reliable out to install new thermostat on Wednesday 3-31-21.

OTHER

- Wallingford Health Department held Covid-19 vaccination clinics at WSC on Thursdays 3-4, 3-11, 3-18 and 3-25-21. Additional clinics were held on Friday 3-12-21 and Saturday 3-20-21. Wallingford Senior Center staff and volunteers provided support and building access for these clinics in which over 1,900 vaccines were administered.
- Worked with AARP Tax Aide Volunteer Coordinator Eva Lamothe to facilitate a smooth process for the tax services and then to cut off the waiting list and then reinitiate appointments after the IRS extended the tax filing deadline.
- Assisted Program staff throughout the month with set up and technology issues for programs. Also obtained a DVD movie from the Library when it appeared it would not be received in time for the scheduled showing.

Drreport 4/5/2021

PROGRAM DIRECTOR'S REPORT March 2021 23 Days

WEEKLY ACTIVITY	PD INSTRUCTOR	VOLUNTEER-LED	SESSIONS	ATTENDED	
A Matter of Balance	X		0	0	
Art Appreciation		Χ	0	0	
Arthritis Exercise Class	Х		0	0	
Artist Studio		X	4	0	
Balance Fun	X		0	0	
Bible Discussion Group		Χ	0	0	
Billiards		X	23	84	
Bingo		Χ	9	232	
Bocce		X	0	0	
Bridge (Tuesday & Friday)		Χ	0	0	
Canasta		Χ	0	0	
Cards/Nickel-Nickel		X	0	0	
Club 60 Plus Fitness Center	X	Χ	23	215	
Cribbage		Χ	0	0	
Current Events		Χ	0	0	
Dance Lessons Tuesday	X		0	0	
Dance Parties Tues/Thurs		X	9	36	
Drumming for Parkinsons	X		0	0	
Fun with Fitness		X	0	0	
Gentle Exercise		X	0	0	
Gentle Pilates		X	0	0	
Golf League		X	0	0	
Hawaiian Dance		X	0	0	
Healthy Moves	X		0	0	
Knitters and Crocheters		X	4	20	
Let's Play Powerball	X		0	0	
Mah Jongg & MJ Lessons	X		0	0	
Massage	X		0	0	
Mid-Day Total Fitness	X		0	0	
Morning Total Fitness	X		0	0	
Paint Party	X		0	0	
Parkinson's Fitness Class	X		0	0	
Pickleball		X	0	0	
Ping Pong		X	0	0	
Pinochle		X	0	0	
Quilting		X	5	0	
Rummikub		X	0	0	
Scrabble		X	0	0	
Senior Fitnessize		X	0	0	
Set Back		X	0	0	
Strength and Balance Class	X		0	0	
Tai Chi	X		0	0	
Tai Chi for Health		X	0	0	
Tap Dance		X	0	0	
Texas Hold'em			0	0	
Thursday Evening Cabaret	X		0	0	

PROGRAM DIRECTOR'S REPORT March 2021 23 Days

Thursday Evening Dinner			0	0	
Wallingford Sound Chorus	X		0	0	
Yoga	X		0	0	
Zumba Gold - Mon and Fri	X		0	0	
WEEKLY ACTIVITIES TOTALS			77	587	
MONTHLY ACTIVITIES		CO-SPONSOR	SESSIONS	ATTENDED	
A.G.E. Workshop			1	8	
AARP Driver Safety Program		AARP	0	0	
Ask A Realtor			0	0	
Ask An Attorney			0	0	
Benefits Screening			0	0	
Billiards Tournaments			0	0	
Birthday Party			0	0	
Book Club Discussion Group			1	8	
Cardiac Support Group			0	0	
Financial Q & A		B. Toomey	0	0	
Foot Care Clinic		Dr. Gambardella	1	13	
Free Hearing Services		Miracle Ear	1	6	
Hospitality Committee Mtg			0	Cancelled	
iPad User Group	on person	n in	1	5	
Let's Do Lunch Bunch			0	0	
Genealogy			1	7	
Military Whist Card Party			0	0	
Morning Hike			1	Cancelled	
Movie Matinees			4	25	
Parkinson's Support Group	ZOOM		1	Cancelled	
Q&A with the WPD	in person		1	5	
Red Hat Society	on line/inperson		1	8	
Reiki Treatments			0	0	
Veterans Coffee House			0	0	
Veterans Services			0	0	
Will, Trust and Probate			1	5	
MONTHLY ACTIVITIES TOTALS			15	90	
SPECIAL EVENTS					
				0	
		Totals	0	0	
		П			

PROGRAM DIRECTOR'S REPORT March 2021 23 Days

ZOOM ZOOM ZOOM ZOOM On Line On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	3/173/2021 2/24/2021 3/10/2021 3/10/2021 Totals DATES	Sessions 1 4 1 1 1 9 18	# Participated 11 27 5 4 6 3 185 241 ATTENDED	
ZOOM ZOOM ZOOM On Line On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	2/24/2021 3/10/2021 3/10/2021 Totals	4 1 1 1 1 9	27 5 4 6 3 185 241 ATTENDED	
ZOOM ZOOM On Line On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	3/10/2021 3/10/2021 Totals DATES	1 1 1 1 9	5 4 6 3 185 241 ATTENDED	
ZOOM On Line On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	3/10/2021 3/10/2021 Totals DATES	1 1 1 9	4 6 3 185 241 ATTENDED	
On Line On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	3/10/2021 Totals DATES	1 1 9	6 3 185 241 ATTENDED	
On Line ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	Totals DATES	1 9 18	3 185 241 ATTENDED	
ZOOM Masonicare Zoom	Totals DATES	18	241 ATTENDED	
Masonicare Zoom	Totals DATES	18	241 ATTENDED	
	Totals DATES		ATTENDED	
TRAVEL COMPANY	DATES		ATTENDED	
TRAVEL COMPANY		AL		
	TRAVEL PROGRAM TOTA	AL		
	TRAVEL PROGRAM TOTA	AL	0	
			0	
OGRAM DIRECTOR				
	2/19/2021			
	2/26/2021			
C	door programs sche	eparation services continue. Fitness class door programs scheduled for April and N	eparation services continue. Fitness classes will begin door programs scheduled for April and May. Golf will	eparation services continue. Fitness classes will begin in April. Outdoo door programs scheduled for April and May. Golf will begin in May. Th

Social Services Report Eileen F. Flynn, LMSW, MS Social Worker March 2021

During the month of March the Social Worker continued to have meetings by telephone. With the availability of Covid 19 vaccinations, seniors are beginning to feel better about leaving their homes.

Renewals and applications for other State and Federal programs were also completed by telephone or applications were mailed to the senior and then they called if they had any questions, and the Social Worker assisted the individual with completion of the paperwork. The Energy Assistance Program has also been extended due to the virus. The program has been increased from March to May this year.

Seniors have been calling about their 3rd stimulus check and when they will receive it. Concerns about seniors who only receive Social Security and are receiving these additional checks, plus increased SNAP (Food Stamp) benefits, are increasing because of individuals now depending on them to pay their expenses. They have been cautioned to be careful about these checks and using them for their monthly bills. They are also asking if there will be a 4th stimulus check. Although this additional income seems to be helpful, seniors need to be aware that this is not a permanent program and will discontinue.

WALLINGFORD SENIOR CENTER MEMORY LANE REPORT MARCH 2021

Capacity attendance

15

GENERAL STATISTI	<u>CS.</u>		
Active Participants	0	Days of Service	0
Wallingford	0	Service units actual	0
Out of town	0	Service units budget	N/A
New	0	Service units if full	N/A
Discharged	0	Average attendance	0
Referrals	3	Budgeted attendance	10.5

Regular Meetings:

Assessments

GENERAL STATISTICS:

None.

Other Meetings:

None.

Marketing Meetings:

I continue to be in contact with other facilities via phone calls and email. I took a tour of Pondridge which is part of Masonicare to see all their updates and renovations and meet some of the staff.

Qualitative Statement:

The Memory Lane Program was closed for the month of March. I have been helping out with covid vaccine clinics and have thoroughly enjoyed it. I get a chance to see some people from the Senior Center, some even from my program

I did a Webinar put on by Alzheimer Association called Living with Alzheimer Younger Onset. I really enjoyed this. I got to hear stories from families living with younger partners and hear about their challenges which are many.

I continue to keep in touch with clients, families and volunteers through weekly calls and emails. Two of my members come to bingo on Tuesdays and Thursdays in the senior center for socialization. Most are doing well and doing their best to get through these stressful times. We look forward to April when we hope to do a soft opening, a few days a week, and bring back some of our members. Everyone working here including staff and volunteers and all the members coming back must have two vaccines. Families are very excited about this happening. Enjoy this beautiful spring weather.

Warm Regards,

Debbie Markiewicz Memory Lane Coordinator